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Lawrence, Myrl

From: Lawrence, Myrl
Sent: Friday, May 21, 2021 9:51 AM
To: 'steve.metcalf@aecc.com'
Cc: 'mark.folsland@aecc.com'
Subject: No Sampling Warning Nov 2020

 
 
May 21, 2021 
 
Steve Metcalf, Vice President 
AECC – Magnet Cove 
1 Cooperative Way  
Little Rock, AR 72219 
 
RE:     Permit No: AR0049611, AFIN 30-00337 
          No Data Indicator “E” November 2020 DMR 
 
Mr. Metcalf, 
 
The November 2020 Discharge Monitoring Report indicated No Discharge Indicator E, which is Analysis not 
conducted/No Sample. As you are aware, analysis and reporting are requirements of the Permit, and as such failure to 
sample or conduct analysis is a violation. The non-compliance report submitted did provide an adequate explanation. 
Please ensure that adequate measures and personnel procedures have been implemented to prevent recurrence. 
 
As a reminder, any violation of your NPDES Permit is subject to enforcement action by this Department, pursuant to the 
Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act. The regulations and your NPDES Permit require that you take all 
reasonable measures necessary to eliminate or prevent the occurrence of violations.  Should further violations occur, 
this violation and any other violations will be considered in determining the necessary action. 
   
Sincerely,  

 
Myrl Lawrence  |  Enforcement Analyst   
Office of Water Quality  |  Enforcement Branch   
Arkansas Energy and Environment  |  Environmental Quality   
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118   
O: 501.682.0699 |   C: 501.319.5055 |  e: myrl.lawrence@adeq.state.ar.us  
 
CC: Mark Folsland, AECC, Plant Manager, mark.folsland@aecc.com  
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